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PROTECTING THE PROGRESS WE’VE MADE IN THE VIRUS FIGHT

Ensuring we maintain the measures we need in the fight against coronavirus —and the hard-won gains of Victorians
are not lost — the State of Disaster will continue in Victoria for at least a further 11 days.

Previously set to expire at 6pm today, the State of Disaster will be renewed until 11.59pm on 13 September 2020,
bringing it into line with the existing State of Emergency declaration and allowing advice about any future
continuation to be made once the Government’s roadmap for easing restrictions has been released.

That means — as our public health experts assess our appropriate next steps — the current restrictions, the State of
Disaster and the State of Emergency can be aligned and their extension can be considered together.

Engagement with industry and communities will continue today and tomorrow, with Victoria’s roadmap to be
released on Sunday 6 September.

The introduction of Stage 4 restrictions in metropolitan Melbourne and Stage 3 restrictions in regional Victoria have
seen a steady decrease in the number of active cases of coronavirus in Victoria. But this is not over yet.

The State of Disaster is a legal mechanism to underpin a number of the current Stage 4 restrictions, including the
curfew and the 5km limit for exercise and shopping within metropolitan Melbourne.

Even with the vast majority of Victorians doing the right thing, the State of Disaster allows Victoria Police and
Protective Services Officers to enforce the public health directions for those who are doing the wrong thing. This
practically means that officers can ask for a name and address to check people are within 5kms of their home, or
enter a home or business to check residents or staff are complying with gathering limits.

Following advice of the Minister for Police and Emergency Services and the Emergency Management Commissioner,
a State of Disaster can be introduced if there is an emergency that constitutes or is likely to constitute a significant
and widespread danger to life or property in Victoria.

A State of Disaster cannot be extended in blocks longer than one month and must be publicly reported back to
Parliament.

To find out more information about coronavirus call 1800 675 398 or visit www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus.

Quotes attributable to Premier Daniel Andrews

“So many Victorians have worked so hard and sacrificed so much in our fight against this virus — and our strategy is
working. But we have to make sure all of that effort has been worthwhile — we must stay the course.”

“We’ve seen how quickly this virus can spread. Continuing the State of Disaster will give us the tools we need to
keep enforcing the rules that are keeping Victorians safe.”


http://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus

Quotes attributable to Minister for Police and Emergency Services Lisa Neville

“A State of Disaster is never a decision we make lightly — and it won’t be in place a moment longer than it needs to
be. But we are at a critical point now and we have to do everything we can to hold onto the gains we’ve made.”

“The majority of Victorians are doing the right thing, but we are still seeing examples of people who put the work
of everyone else at risk. This is about giving Victoria Police the tools they need as we keep driving down cases.“



